1-10-2012 Development Committee Minutes


Present voting members: Evelyn Bless. Nancy Stearns, Tom Aderhold, John Miley, Bob Kerns, Nancy Manning

Absent voting members: Kathy Sutton, Libbie Jae
Also present: Paul Berg, Todd Dunkle, Dale Nederhoff

Chair: Evelyn; Minutes: Nancy M.

Meeting was called to order at 3:05 PM.
AGENDA ITEMS

1. Approval of last month’s minutes: motion to approve: Nancy S., second: Bob. Approved unanimously.

2. Goals for 2012: Clarification of words used here: The primary goal (or purpose) of the Development Committee is to support the Development staff in meeting budget targets for non-program revenue. This committee also seeks to support the Center strategically by helping to develop the Center’s role and value as a resource to our community. 
Our 2012 objectives will help us reach these goals. 
A. Improve efficiency and problem-solving ability of meetings. Each month, address Development report first. Then brainstorm on ONE major Development product/subject, as identified in the budget, taking highest priority first. For example: membership, first chair program, naming rights, sponsorships.

B. As individuals and teams, actively develop relationships each month that grow the Center’s support base. Committee will compile a list of networking opportunities with local organizations and events. Each month we’ll pick one event/meeting for one or two committee members to attend as representatives of the Center. We’ll be prepared with CCC business cards and promotional material and we can follow up by sending complementary tickets to an upcoming CCC event. This list may include other boards, networking events, individuals with contacts, social events, etc. We will also take advantage of contacts of other members of the FCCC community. 
Action item: Each committee member should bring some names and/or events that we might consider as part of our networking initiative.

C. Update strategic plan. Hold a one day session in May. Report card on current objectives; update with longer-term objectives.

D. Improve record-keeping of committee actions. Standardize format of agendas and minutes; make action items into a list with time frames so they can be tracked. 

Other discussions:
Transportation. It was suggested that if the CCC had a bus or van it would enable us to transport people to/from Emerald Greens or other locations. There may be community events for which having a shuttle bus would be helpful. Perhaps we could find a sponsor to pay for it. We would need to find out about licensing, insurance, drivers, etc.
Action item: Paul will contact HART to find out about surplus buses. 

Initiative for Juvenile Detention programs. Tom wants to continue this effort. We would develop a program that could be taken into detention centers to benefit kids. This serious outreach program would help the community and generate visibility for the CCC. Tom, Paul and Jan McCarthy are working on this.

“If Music be the Food…” program originated in Rochester NY at the Eastman School of Music. Chamber music concerts benefit local food banks. Nancy S. has brought together Scott Klucksdahl of USF and Richard Haerther to schedule two events, in November 2012 and February 2013. Local musicians will perform and the entrance fee is non-perishable food.
3. Development Report, Todd
· Donor luncheon on January 20 will have packages for each major donor. The new donor plaque will be unveiled.
· A system to ensure follow-up in providing all promised perks for each level of membership is in development. Todd wants thank you letters to go out within ten days, and new membership cards to be sent in a timely manner.
· A change has been made in counting memberships. Instead of a family counting as one membership, spouses will count as two separate memberships. The higher numbers will look more favorable on grant applications.
· He has worked with Richard Haerther to set up a grant calendar and make grant applications. Perhaps in the future he could use some volunteer help.

4. Strategic Plan Objective 4, Customer Satisfaction: additional surveys (teachers, students, volunteers): Paul. Staff surveys are in and the teacher surveys are still coming in. More on this next month.

5. Follow-up items
· Scouts: Contact with Aaron Pickle: Paul left message, but has not spoken with him yet. Agreement must be established by annual meeting next month. 

· Donor plaque: Todd. Will be on wall before the Donor Luncheon January 20.

· Street signs meeting with county: Paul. County is favorable but backed up – could be a long wait. Rob Curry may follow up on this.
· Mailing lists: Evelyn. Dale, Sandra, and John have turned in their HOA mailing lists. Evelyn has small HOA (Ravinia) which she can get, and she will inquire about a list from Westchase.

· Strategic planning: Evelyn. Eddie Hamp is available May 19.

Agenda items for next month’s Committee meeting: 

Discuss membership drive.
Compile list of networking events, pick one to attend.
Suggested agenda items for the Board of Directors:

May 19 date for Strategic Planning session.
Standardize format of all committee agendas, minutes, and tracking of action items. Set up meeting of committee chairs and secretaries.

Meeting adjourned at 5:05 PM.
Next meeting will be Tuesday, February 14 at 3 PM.
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